
 

Dear Friends & Supporting Churches, Jan 2024 

     As we embark on a new year filled with hope and purpose, we are excited to share the journey of 
January 2024 with you. Your unwavering support and prayers continue to uplift and sustain us as we 
press on in our mission to spread the love of Christ. Here are the highlights of our month 
     We began the month with a meaningful midnight service at our beloved home church, First Bible 
Baptist Church in Bakersfield, CA. The service centered on the importance of Scripture, reminding us of 
its profound impact on our lives and ministry. 
     Our journey took us to Faith Baptist Church in Emporia, VA, under the leadership of Pastor Kinsey. It 
was a joyous occasion as we shared our mission with the wonderful congregation. The warmth and 
hospitality extended to us were truly heartening. 
     Next, we had the privilege of presenting at Bluestone Independent Baptist Church in Clarksville, VA, 
under the guidance of Pastor Moore. We were thrilled to learn that the church had voted to partner with 
us, a testament to their commitment to missions. 
     Our first conference of the year was hosted by Fellowship Baptist Church in Elkton, Maryland, under 
Pastor Ron Brown. It was a refreshing and spiritually enriching experience, and we cherished the 
opportunity to reconnect with fellow Heartland grads, the Scuphams, who are on deputation to 
reach Cambodia. Esther had the opportunity to teach a ladies class and give her testimony to the 
church.  
     Continuing our journey, we were blessed to present at Good News Baptist Church in Greer, SC, under 
the leadership of Pastor Waters. It was a joy to connect with the congregation and witness their passion 
for the Gospel. 
     Our final meeting of the month brought us to Grace Baptist Church in Petersburg, VA, under the 
guidance of Pastor Nunnally. The church's genuine heart for missions and commitment to spreading 
God's love left a lasting impression on us. 
     As we reflect on the events of January, we are filled with gratitude for the doors the Lord has opened 
and the relationships formed along the way. Your continued prayers and support are deeply appreciated 
as we move forward in our mission. 
 
May God's grace and blessings abound in your lives throughout this new year. 

In Christ, 
Randy Brown and family 
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